
   
 
 
 
 
 
         
      
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

From the Principal’s Desk 
 

 

Welcome to Term 4 
Welcome to Term 4, I hope you had an 
opportunity to have a relaxing break and 
recharge for the final term of 2017. 
 

New Enrolments 
We also welcome the ten new students and 
their respective families who have 
transferred to Kadina Memorial School over 
the holiday break. 
 

SA Excellence in Public Education  
It was humbling for both Mrs Jo Hurrell and 
myself to represent Kadina Memorial School 
at the SA Excellence in Public Education 
Awards at the National Wine Centre on 
Friday night. 
 
We acknowledge we are very fortunate to 
have so many quality students, families and 
staff as part of our school community, who 
all work hard to achieve the best learning 
outcomes. 
 
I thank the many people who have passed 
on their congratulations since receiving the 
‘Leadership Award’ and I look forward to 
further my own learning at Harvard 
University, Boston Massachusetts in the July 
2017 holidays. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Success and acknowledgement in any field 
is a result of hard work, setbacks along the 
way, support from those around you, a 
dogged determination to achieve and a 
passion for what you do. 
 
Staff at KMS are proactive in seeking new 
opportunities to further their teaching 
practice, with a mindset for life-long 
learning. It is the legacy of an educator to 
empower others to be powerful learners. 
 
With a student population of almost 1,200 
we see big and small milestones achieved 
daily and it is often the single ‘moment’ 
when a child understands a new concept in 
learning we cherish the most. 
 
Education is our core business and is a 
partnership with families and community.   
 
Thank you for your continued support. 

 



 

 

Principal’s Report Continued: 
 

Term 4 Calendar 
A Term 4 Calendar has been included with this 
newsletter.  We try to make this as accurate as possible, 
including all the information we have at the time of 
printing. However there will still be additions to the 
calendar as the term progresses.  These will be included 
on the back of our newsletter, skoolbag, and facebook 
for you to add to the calendar. 
 

Please put in your diary the following dates which 
impact on the whole school. 
 

Early Closure Day:  Tuesday 15 November, school 
dismissed at 2.20pm, with buses departing at 2.30pm. 
 

Pupil Free Day:  Monday 21 November 

 

Year 12 Farewell Assembly 
The Year 12 Farewell Assembly will occur at the Copper 
Coast Sport and Leisure Centre on Friday 4 November at 
9.15am.  All Year 12 families have received a formal 
invitation to this event. 
 

R-12 Prize Assembly Sponsorship 
Sponsorship of student awards - would you like to 
sponsor? 
 

We have many current awards sponsored by past 
students, families and local businesses.  
 

As we have increased the number of awards across the 
school, we are currently seeking more sponsors.  We 
invite you to be a Sponsor.  
 

Sponsorship is in the form of money which is used to 
purchase awards.  Sponsors choose the amount of their 
sponsorship.  As a guide many pay between $50 and 
$200 but that is entirely up to you. 
 

All sponsors are acknowledged in our assembly 
programs, newsletters and are invited to the End of Year 
Presentation Assemblies to present the awards. 
 

If you, your family or business is interested in becoming 
a Sponsor I would love to hear from you. 
 

Please ring Paula McKay, who is currently organizing 
sponsorship, on 8821 0172 for further information. 
Thank you in advance for your assistance. 
 

KMS Art Exhibition 
R-12 artwork celebrating portraiture in education will be 
exhibited at the Ascot Gallery from next Monday 24 
October. 
The exhibition is a showcase of many students’ work and 
we encourage you all to take the time to visit. 
The exhibition runs until Thursday 10 November. 

Class Placements for 2017  
Don’t forget to let us know, in writing, if your child will 
not be attending Kadina Memorial School next year. 
Also, if you have family or friends moving to the district 
and who definitely want to enrol their children here, 
please let us know so they can be considered in class 
placements.  
We would like as much information about 2017 
numbers as possible so we can structure the classes 
according to student needs. 

For Year 2-6 students, placing students in classes 
involves considering the teachers’ knowledge about 
their learners and students indicating their best 
learning buddies. Families have the opportunity to 
share information about their child’s learning 
strengths/needs and friendship groups that will 
assist us to make informed placement decisions. This 
year for current Year 2-6 students we are using a 
computer program to combine this information and 
develop first draft placements on the Pupil Free Day.  
Family information, in writing, is required by Friday 
11 November to Mrs Debbie Terrett.  We receive 
numerous (and sometimes conflicting requests) and 
do our best to place students in a supportive and 
productive learning environment.  
For Year 7-9 students, provide a written request with 
any information you would like considered. It needs to 
be a genuine request relating to your child/ren’s 
academic, social, physical or emotional needs.  
Sometimes there are instances where it has not been 
possible to meet these requests for a number of 
reasons.  Alternatively, make a time soon to see either 
Debbie Terrett (R-6) or Tarryn Germein (7-9) regarding 
your child’s needs.  
 

Parent/Caregiver Reminders 
Visits to child’s class during the day 
In the interest of student safety, we remind all families 
that if you come onto the school ground during the day 
you are required to sign in at the Front Office.  Please 
do not go straight to your child’s class nor approach 
them in the yard without signing in first. 
Your cooperation in this will help us maintain the safest 
possible environment at all times for all KMS students. 
Student messages 
We encourage families to be as organised as possible 
and make arrangements in regards to their children’s 
activities prior to them leaving for the school day. 
If arrangements do change during the day, we do 
encourage you to contact the Front Office before 12 
o’clock so we can get your message to your child’s 
teacher and to your child.  In a school of this size it is 
very difficult if we get messages just prior to the end of 
a school day.  
Your support in this matter is greatly appreciated. 



 

 

Front of school pick-up 
We are continuing to monitor parents using the drop off 
zone at the front of the school. Keeping to the three 
minutes is critical to ensure all parents have equal ability 
to be able to pick up their children safely from the front 
of the school. 
We would also like to thank those families who are 
parking further away, walking to the school and picking 
up children and walking back to their vehicle. Parking is 
available at the front of the tennis courts and also the 
‘Park and Walk’ area at the CCSLC. 
We have also instructed students not to cross the road 
between Hallett and Day Street, and to either use the 
school crossing or cross the road safely by the Hospitality 
Centre.  Students attending the Homework Centre will 
be the only ones allowed to cross Doswell Terrace in 
front of the main building. 
We are continuing to work with the local Council and 
SAPOL to improve the safety and efficiency of this pick-
up area. 
 

Hats on for Term 4 
It was great to see so many R-12 students wearing a hat 
on day one this week.  
Term 4 means hats back on for all students whilst in the 
sun, please ensure your child has the school approved 
bucket hat. These can be purchased from Sportspower 
and we do keep some hats at the school which can be 
purchased form the Finance Office.  
 

 
 

Middle School Phones 
Starting this term, Middle School students are required 
to place mobile phones in their lockers during all of Care 
Group and lesson times. All students have been 
reminded of this and we seek the support of all families 
to ensure we can maximize time spent on learning. 
 

Student Achievement  
We love to hear about student success and 
achievements out of school.  If your child, or you know 
of a student who has excelled in their chosen field, 
please let us know. 
 
Congratulations to Year 11 student Kiara Mercer who 

won the Open Country Section of the ‘Harnessing 
Young Talent Quest’ in Port Pirie recently.  Kiara also 
placed third in the event’s Voice of the Year.  Stay 
tuned, as we hear Kiara has been in a recording studio. 
 

 
Pictured above, Kiara with her two trophies. 

 

SAPSASA Athletics Selection 
Year 6 student Thomas Paddick has been selected in 
the South Australian athletics team, competing at the 
School Sports Athletics Championships in Sydney next 
month. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To all of our students, families and staff, I wish you a 
good, solid term of learning with quite a few fun 
activities, excursions and camps planned later. 
 
Regards, 
 
 
 
Dean Angus 
KMS Principal 
 
 

Thomas, a sprinter, will 
compete in the 100 
metre, 200 metre and will 
be available for relay 
selection. 
His selection is the result 
of his performances at the 
SAPSASA day held last 
term. 
 
Good luck Thomas. 

 
 



 

 

Sub School News 

R-6 Corner - Coding at KMS 
We live in a world surrounded by technology and we 
know that whatever path our students choose to go into 
as adults, their ability to succeed will increasingly focus 
on understanding how technology works. The aim of 
teaching coding in schools is to equip students with the 
skills they need for the world of work, inspire more 
young people to pursue careers in computing and help 
them to problem solve and become logical thinkers. 
Over the last two terms some classes have been working 
with David Easter our E-Learning teacher to bring the 
exciting world of coding and robotics into the Primary 
Years. With the R-2 students beginning to use Bee Bots 
as part of their Science, Technology, Engineering and 
Maths and the 3-6 cohort using Edison Robots.  
Robotics is a way of teaching students to create and use 
code to program robots to move in different directions, 
make sounds or flash lights. By controlling a physical 
robot and seeing what goes wrong, students learn how 
to debug and rewrite code to be successful.  
The photographs show students in action creating, 
coding, problem solving and more. 
 
 
 
Kylie Williams 
Year 3-6 Coordinator 
 

 
 

 

Unit News 
Welcome back to Term 4. I would like to share some 
information about Modified SACE and how students at 
KMS are able to achieve their Modified SACE 
Certificate. 
Since Modified SACE was introduced in the KMS Unit in 
2011, a number of students have been supported to 
achieve their SACE Certificate using Modified Subjects. 
Senior students in the C4 Small class are also working 
towards this achievement having already completed a 
number of subjects last year. Our current Year 12 Unit 
students Matthew Lyons and Tyson Lodge are 
completing their Research Project about their 
transition from school to work at Bedford Wallaroo. 
Weekly Work Experience visits enabling a seamless and 
positive transition when they leave school are the 
focus of the projects. 
Modified subjects are designed to allow students with 
identified intellectual disabilities to demonstrate their 
learning in a range of challenging and achievable 
learning experiences. 
Modified subjects allow students to develop their 
capabilities and personal learning goals. Students learn 
how to identify, develop, and achieve their personal 
learning goals in the context of the subject undertaken. 
To do this, students need the support of teachers, 
parents/carers, and other people in their lives. 
Students are eligibile to enrol in modified subjects if 
they have identified intellectual disabilities and will not 
be able to reach the performance standards in 
mainstream subjects because of their intellectual 
functioning and adaptive behaviour. 
A student’s achievement in a modified subject is 
reported on the SACE Record of Achievement as 
‘completed’ with the appropriate number of credits. 
Students who complete all the requirements of the 
SACE using modified subjects will be awarded a SACE 
Certificate, which carries the explanation: ‘This student 
has fulfilled the requirements of this qualification using 
modified subjects.’ 

 
Sandy Mumford 
Unit Coordinator 

 

 



 

 

Middle School News 
Term 4 will be a busy one – with another year wrapping 
up and preparations for a new one about to begin. Next 
Tuesday night is our first Parent Night for Transition. 
While the focus of this night is for Year 7 students 
transitioning into Year 8 from our Feeder Schools, if your 
child is currently in Year 6 at Kadina Memorial, you are 
more than welcome to attend.  At 6pm we meet outside 
the Administration building and families are toured 
around the school.  From 6.30pm an information session 
is held in the Middle School Common Room and there is 
an opportunity for parents to ask clarifying questions. 
The information shared at this night revolves around 
buses, houses and common expectations of Kadina 
Memorial School. Year 6 parents will have received 
notification about the purchase of iPads for 2017.   
 
For our Year 6 students coming into the Middle School 
we will again have Mr Rigby-Meth, Miss Toole and Mr 
Easter as classroom teachers. As Year 7s they will have 3 
or 4 teachers they will get to know (depending on which 
class they are placed in). 
 
This week has been our first week of no phones in class 
and so far so good – thank-you for your support with the 
changes. It is great to see students wearing school hats 
during break times and hopefully this will bring some 
warmer weather on a more consistent basis!  
 
Enjoy the term. 
 
 
 
Tarryn Germein 
Head of Middle School 
 

Year 7 Novel Study Feast 
In Week 10 the Year 7s had a Novel Study Feast where 
many of us prepared a plate of food to share. 
There were three books that we were focusing on and 
they were ‘Blabbermouth’, ‘Danny Champion of the 
World’ and ‘The Hobbit’. 
In Week 9 we did numerous activities to do with the 
novels. 
We needed to prepare food that related to the novel we 
read. 
Most of the dishes from ‘Blabbermouth’ were about 
apples and frogs, ‘Danny Champion of the World’ were 
mostly about a girl who ran away and a caravan and ‘The 
Hobbit was mostly about hills and hobbits! 
The book ‘Blabbermouth’ is about a girl named Rowena 
and her dad who works and lives on an apple orchard. 
The most impressive dish from ‘The Hobbit’ was a design 
of the book and ‘Blabbermouth’ was a frog in a pond. 
All students and staff said the food was excellent, with 
some eating a bit too much and complaining of ‘feeling 
sick’ from over eating! 

The Year 6 students were surprised to see all of the 
food on the table when they walked into the Middle 
School Common Room. 
A student from the ‘Blabbermouth’ group made 101 
apple cinnamon muffins – now that’s amazing! 
We all thought the food was delicious, creative and 
well prepared. 
People rated the feast out of 10, with most giving it 
nine marks. 
Thank you to our families and teachers who 
encouraged and assisted us in the lead-up to the feast. 
It was a great way to finish the term’s novel study 
learning. 
Liam Clogg and Lachie Wileman 
 

 
 

 
 

 



 

 

Senior School: Hamlet Workshop 
Throughout Term 3 Year 12 English Communications and 
English Studies students studied William Shakespeare’s 
Hamlet.  
In April this year, the cohort travelled to Adelaide to 
experience a local production of the play. Thanks to the 
teachers pulling some strings, we were able to have 
some of those involved come to KMS for a visit. Visitors 
included the director, Rob Croser, the lead actor of 
Hamlet, Will Cox, and the actor of Polonius, David Roach. 
Will Cox performed some of Hamlet’s famous soliloquies 
for us so we were able to discuss with him and the 
director the underlying meaning in Shakespeare’s 
writing.  
Some students were asked to be involved in the 
performances as stand-in characters, creating much 
excitement amongst the group.  
Afterwards students were allowed some open Question 
and Answer time to ask anything about the characters, 
themes or literary devices.  
All students had a great time getting involved with the 
experts on Hamlet, and took away a better 
understanding of the play, prepared to construct essays 
on the text in the coming weeks.  
A huge thank you to the teachers who went the extra 
mile to put this afternoon together – your students 
really appreciate everything you do for us! 
 
Tahnee Measday 
 

 
 

 
 

World Challenge 
A World Challenge launch for students who have 
signed up for the Laos and Cambodia Challenge in 2017 
will be held next Tuesday 25 October. 
World Challenge program coordinator Jodi Manukau 
will meet with students from 3.30pm to 5.30pm, 
Upstairs. 
This will be an opportunity to discuss individual 
fundraising, planning, training and answer any 
questions. 
Current Year 9 and 10 students who may be interested 
in joining the group on the World Challenge adventure 
are also welcome to attend. 
 

 
 

R-6 Term 3 Assembly 
We would like to share a few photos from our Term 
3 R-6 Assembly where we celebrated learning 
milestones, event reports, and heard from guest 
speakers. 
 

 
Above, PALS – Play at Lunchtime leaders were 
awarded their certificates and badges. 
 

 
Year 4 students acting out their ‘Read Aloud’ story 
from last year.  Students will have an opportunity to 
participate later this term, with the final groups 
performing at Meg’s Bookshop. 



 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DIARY DATES 
 

Advance notice of known dates -: 
 

What?   Relay for Life 

Who?       Year 4 Recorder Group & 

    Year 5/6 Choir 

When?     Term 4  Week 2  5 - 6:00pm 

    Saturday 29
th

 October 

Where?    Kadina Football Oval 

 

What?   Senior Visual Art Exhibition 

Who?       Visual & Creative Art students 

When?     Term 4  Weeks 2 – 5 

Where?    Ascot Theatre Art Gallery 

 

What?   Senior Arts Showcase 

Who?       Selected Year 7 – 12 Drama 

    and Music students 

When?     Term 4  Week 6  6:30pm 

    Tuesday 22
nd

 November 

Where?    Kadina Town Hall 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Mr Sandy Hahn has officially appointed 
Year 10 music student Jacob Edmiston 
as second conductor of the Kadina 
Memorial School Senior Ensemble, 
presenting him with his own baton. 
Well done Jacob. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

KMS talent at local 
Kadina Music & Variety Club 

 

 
 

 

Last chance! 
Year 7 – 12 Visual Art Showcase 
at the Ascot Theatre until Friday 

 

 
 

 

Primary Performing Arts 
 

 
 

 

 

In the closing weeks of Term 3, Kadina Memorial School Primary students were 

enjoying the culmination of their hard work.  

The Year 5/6 Choir performed with 15 other schools as a mass choir at the Festival 

Theatre on Friday 23
rd

 September. More than 120 family, friends and staff supported 

in the audience and enjoyed a high quality, memorable 2-hour concert. The students 

loved performing in a professional space and made us feel very proud.  

All of the Year R  - 6 students had been preparing all term for the ‘Music Is Fun Band’ 

concert, held at the Rec. Centre on Thursday 22 September. Students had to learn 15 

songs in preparation and had a focus on learning about different styles in their Music 

lessons. The concert had a lot of student participation, allowing many to prove they 

could ‘be brave, participate to progress’. We enjoyed inviting the Kindy and Special 

Unit students to join in the fun and were pleased to share the experience with many 

parents who came along.  

 

Opportunity, Respect and Excellence were on display!  



 

 

WHO CAN I TALK TO? 
Throughout students’ schooling, young people can experience a range of experiences, hopefully many more 
positive than negative.  Parents and students sometimes need a staff member to talk to who can assist them in 
their daily life at school.  At Kadina Memorial School we have a great group of people who can assist you.  I 
would encourage you to contact the relevant staff member with any questions or issues you may have.  
 

SCHOOL CONTACTS 2016 
Principal    Dean Angus   R-12 
Deputy Principal  Debbie Terrett  R-6 
Assistant Principals   Dave Love   Daily Operations, Flexible Learning 
     Liz Wilson   10-12  
     Tarryn Germein 7-9 
Business Manager   Carol Saunders 

 
 

How can families help their children maintain their enthusiasm for and enjoyment of Maths learning? 

 

 
 

Try these 2 puzzles: 

 

 

 
 

Recommended Puzzles, Apps and Games for variety of ages and abilities can be found on:  

Math’s into the real world:  

https://nrich.maths.org/12779 

Maths Games 

www.coolmath-games.com/ 

Quick Smart Maths Celebrations:  Year 3-9 students enjoyed a party to celebrate a successful Quicksmart Maths 
program in 2016.  Families were invited to the party where students shared fun maths games demonstrating their 
improved maths skills and shared some party food.   
Thank you to SSOs Vanessa Thomson and Kylie Slattery who implemented the program, with great results for our 
Primary and Middle School students. 
 

 

 

https://nrich.maths.org/12779
http://www.coolmath-games.com/


   

 

School News  
The Amazing Year 5 Adventure 
On Friday 16 September the three Year 5 classes went on 
an excursion to Adelaide.  First we arrived at Latitude, 
which is a place filled with trampolines, rock climbing 
walls and other exciting things! We were placed into 
groups and then set off to different areas of Latitude. 
The rock climbing walls were very challenging, requiring 
great strength and determination to reach the top!  The 
Skywalk was an obstacle course about two stories high. 
You had to have really good balance and bravery to 
finish the scary course.  The trampolines were extremely 
bouncy so we were able to do flips into the huge air bag.  
The Dodge-Ball game was lots of fun!  We competed 
against each other in a large trampoline arena.  
Next we arrived at the Adelaide Oval. After lunch we 
began our tour.  We got to see the commentary area, 
change rooms, media area, locker rooms and inside of 
the old score board which is over 100 years old.  We 
even got to run out onto the oval and imagine we were 
real players.  
We used what we learnt from the tour to put into our 
Design and Technology project.  We are designing and 
building a model of a sports stadium.  
Overall we had an amazing experience, that was fun, 
educational and a memory we will never forget!     
 

 
 

 
 

Year 8/9 Knock Out Tennis 
In Week 10 the Year 8/9 Girls and Boys Knock Out 
Tennis Teams competed against Faith and Maitland 
Lutheran Schools. Both teams started well defeating 
Maitland in the opening round. Faith who have been 
previous victors were always going to be a tough 
opponent. The boys’ team fought hard however were 
unsuccessful five sets to one.  The girls’ team 
competed well  winning four sets to two.  The girls’ 
team consisting of Amelia Ryan, Lexie McKay, Caitlin 
Daniel and Bella Wehr will play St Peters Girls’ School 
early this term.  We wish them all the best. 
 

Leanne Wait 
 

 
 

Skoolbag – Improved Communications 

Have you downloaded the Skoolbag app?  This will help 
deliver school messages direct to families.  Please 
follow the instructions and online prompts below. 
 

For iPhone and iPad users 
1. Click the "App Store" icon on your Apple device. 
2. Type ‘Kadina Memorial School’ in the search, and 
follow the prompts. 
 
For Android users 
You must first have signed up with a Google Account 
before installing the app. 
1. Click the "Play Store" button on your Android Device 
2. Click the magnifying glass icon at the top and type in 
Kadina Memorial School and follow the prompts. 
 
For Windows 8.1 Phone and Windows 8.1 or 10 device 
users 
1. Go to the Windows Store on your 8.1 Windows 
Phone or Windows 8.1/10 Device 
2. Search for "Skoolbag" in the keyword app search, 
then Kadina Memorial School. 
 



 

 

KMS Notice board 

Canteen News 
Welcome back everyone!  
 

** NEW SUMMER MENU** 
 

Have you seen our new summer salads? We have a new 
LIGHT BLUE Summer Menu, so please make sure you 
check out our new items.  There is one minor correction, 
the meal deal of 4 nuggets, sauce and drink is $4.50, 
NOT $5.50. 
 

Are you a parent who has some spare time? Or would 
you like to gain some food and hospitality experience 
and meet new people? Please come and see us today.  
We are looking for assistance in the Canteen and your 
children would love to see you at school helping out.  
We have current vacancies on a Friday if you are free, as 
well as seeking volunteers for next year.  Come on in, it 
is a great way to meet new people in the community and 
stay in touch with teachers at school.  Volunteers receive 
a free lunch and a drink as a sign of our appreciation, as 
well as an invitation to our end of year celebration on 
Friday 25 November.  More information coming soon!! 
 

Thank you to all our volunteers. 
 

Vicki, Annie and Jeanette, your friendly canteen staff. 
 

Kadina AH & F Society Appreciation Letter 
We always enjoy receiving feedback from the 
community about our student programs.  This letter was 
received recently:  
 

Hello 
 
On behalf of the Kadina AH & F Show Committee, I would 
like to thank all the students who submitted items in the 
2016 Kadina Show. 
 
Your hard work and creativity was very well appreciated, 
by both the committee and the visiting public. 
 
We received many comments about how wonderful it is 
to see so many young people supporting a community 
event. 
 
Thank you for your involvement. 
 
Regards 
 
Bev Prestwich 
Art Convenor  
Kadina AH & F Show Committee Member 

Parent Club: Guest Speaker 
Local author Tricia Stringer will be guest speaker at 
next week’s Parent Club meeting, Wednesday 26 
October, in the KMS Library at 9.30am.  
Tricia will talk about her new novel ‘A Chance of 
Stormy Weather’ which will be officially launched the 
night before, and provide a ‘question and answer’ 
session.  A casual morning tea will be held after her 
talk. 
Diary Note:  Parent Club 2016 Celebration Tea, 
Highway Restaurant,  Wednesday 16 November, 7pm.  
Please RSVP to President Narelle Koch if you would like 
to attend at relsim@bigpond.com. 
 

RFDS Talk and Riding Challenge 
Colleague and friend Mr John Andrew rode his bicycle 
on a 411 kilometre trip around Yorke Peninsula raising 
awareness and  more than $12,300 for the Royal Flying 
Doctor Service late last month. 
On the last leg of his 10 day endeavour Mr Andrew 
spoke to Year 3-6 students at the Term 3 Primary 
Assembly. 
As a well-known relief teacher in the Unit, he then 
visited Unit students who were enthralled with his talk 
and bike. 
Last year, Mr Andrew rode a shorter bike ride raising 
money for resources in the Unit.  Mr Andrew’s career 
in education spans close to 50 years. 
Aged ‘almost’ 70, Mr Andrew said he required more 
‘comforts’ for his latest journey as it was longer and 
more challenging, with wind, rain and some cold 
nights. 
Mr Andrew showed students his bike specially 
equipped with all of his necessities. 
He said it was a ‘lovely’ ride which helped to raise 
awareness and money for the RFDS Copper Coast and 
District Support Group, of which he is a member. 
He thanked the KMS community for the opportunity to 
talk about the vital RFDS services to our region. 
Congratulations Mr Andrew… and by the way, you are 
‘70 years young’. 
 

 

mailto:relsim@bigpond.com


 

 

DMC and KMS Notice Board 
Decision Making Committee 
The KMS Decision Making Committee (DMC) is a 
Representative Committee consisting of staff, students 
and parents who meet each fortnight.  The next DMC 
will meet on Monday 31 October, 5pm in the Staff 
Room.  
 

Proposal: Year 5 Financial Planning Activity 
Date:  5HT - Friday 25 November 
5CS - Friday 2 December 
5AI – Friday 9 December 
Proposer:  Helen Skinner 
 
Proposal: Junior KMSC wind up 
Date: Tuesday 6 December 
Proposer:  Zelly Ritter 
 
Proposal: Yr 11 Elevate Education & Senior School 
Parent Info Night 6pm, 2017 
Date: Tuesday 14th February 
Proposer:  Dean Angus & Megan Tucker 
 
Proposal: Elevate Education 
Date: Yr 10 Study Sensei  - Wednesday 1 March, 2017 
Yr 12 Ace Exams sessions – Tuesday 18 April, 2017 
Yr 11 Memory Mnemonics - Tuesday 25 July, 2017 
Yr 10 Time Management – Tuesday 1 August 
Proposer: Dean Angus & Megan Tucker 
 

Primary School Disco 
‘Beach’ theme 

Week 3, Thursday 3 November 
Junior Primary:  5.30-7.00pm 

Primary:  7.15-9.00pm 
BER building 

 

Tickets on sale beginning Week 3, Finance Office, or at 
the door on the night- $3.00 each. 
 

Canteen Price List 
Chocolate bars $1.50 
Lolly snakes 5 for 50 cents 
Chips $1.50 
Juice $2.00, Water $1.00 
Glow Bracelets 5 for 50 cents 
 

Prizes for Best Dressed, Best Dancer and Lucky Door 
Prize.  Thank you for your support. 
Primary KMSC Team 

 

2016 KMS Magazine: ORDER NOW! 
The Magazine Committee, students and staff have 
been busy writing, editing and collating this year’s 
school magazine.  
The KMS Magazine features Care Group photos, all 
major events, excursions and sports reports.  
It’s a comprehensive overview from R-12 of the life, 
learning and fun times at school this year. 
We are excited to share a sneak peek of this year’s 
front cover, designed by Year 12 Creative Arts student 
Jack McBride. 
To order please return the slip below by Friday 11th 
November.   
The Magazine will be available for collection in Week 9 
and full payment of $25 (including GST), is required. 
 

 
 

      
   

I (name)     would like 
to purchase a copy of the 2016 KMS Magazine.   

My child’s name     

 

Care Group:   
 

I have paid $25 (Incl GST):    
 
I will pay $25 (Incl GST) on collection:    
 

Contact Phone Number:     
 

Signed:       
 



 

 

NYP Little Athletics:  2016/2017 Season begins 

Friday 21st October 2016.  Events start 5:30pm at 
Kadina Memorial School Oval.  Come and Try nights 21st 
and 28th October. ONLINE REGISTRATION ONLY at 
www.salaa.org.au.  No paper registrations accepted.  
$75 per athlete. $175 family of 3 or more.  *Eligible Tiny 
Tots to be born before 1st October 2013.  Barbecue and 
canteen open each meet.  For more info Contact Paula 
on 0448 833 229, Email nyp.littleathletics@gmail.com 
or NYP Little Athletics facebook page for updates. 
 

 
 
 

Community News 

Principal: Dean Angus 
Doswell Terrace (PO Box 346) 

KADINA SA 5554 
Phone: 8821 0100 

Fax: 8821 1058  
dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au  

www.kms.sa.edu.au  
 

KMS Newsletter is published fortnightly, usually on Thursdays and given to the youngest member of the 
family. 

Alternative ways of receiving the newsletter are e-mail (please send a request to 
dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au) or  

accessing on the school website at www.kms.sa.edu.au (please allow 48 hours for uploading). 
 
 

To inform KMS that your child/children 
are absent or late with reason: 

 

1. Phone: 8821 0100 
2. Text: 0417 963 378 with name and class 
3. E-mail: dl.0778.frontoffice@schools.sa.edu.au, or 
4. Write and sign a note in your child/ren’s diary. 

Calendar 
Scan QR 

Code to go to 
website 

 

TERM 
FOUR 

2016 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week  2 
 

24th October 
Road Awareness Program 
KMS R-12 Ascot Gallery 
Exhibition (runs til 10th Nov) 

25th October 
Yr 7 Parent Info Night & School 
Tour for Feeder Schools, 6pm 

26th October 
Preschool Transition 9.30-10.30 
Yr 11 Workplace Prac First Aid 
Parent Club Guest Speaker –KMS 
Library, 9.30am 
Yr 8/9 KO Basketball 
Governing Council, 7pm 

27th October 
Preschool Transition 9.30-10.30 
Yr 8 Immunisations 
Sport & Rec, 3.30pm 

28th October 
 
Relay for Life  
(Sat 29th/Sun 30th) 

Week  3 31st October 
Yr 11’s visiting R-6 classes for 
Remembrance Day 
DMC 5pm 

1st November 
Yr 11 Stage 1 Food & Hospitality 
Melbourne Cup task 

2nd November 
Preschool Transition 9.30-11.50 
Yr 11’s visit R-6 classes 
Remembrance Day 

3rd November 
Preschool Transition 9.30-11.50 
KMSC Disco JP 5.30-7pm; Yr 3-6 
Disco 7.15-9pm 
NEWSLETTER 
Grounds Mtg, 3.30pm 

4th November 
Yr 12 Breakfast 
Yr 12 End of Year Assembly 
Yr 11’s visiting R-6 classes 
Remembrance Day 

Week  4 7th November 
English Studies Exam 9am 
Improvement Teams, 3.30pm 

8th November 
Nutrition Exam 9am 
Physics Exam 1.30pm 

9th November 
Preschool Transition 9.30-11.50 
Psychology Exam 1.30pm 
 
 
 
 

Stage 1 Kayak Trip  

10th November 
Preschool Transition 9.30-11.50 
Maths Apps Exam 9am 
Maths Studies 1.30pm 
Yr 9 Spirit of ANZAC Centenary 
Experience 
 

11th November 
Whole School Remembrance 
Day Assembly, 11am 
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